College of Medicine
DeptID/FCPA SubAccount Criteria Checklist

1. Is this a new Department or Division?

2. If it is a new Department has it been approved by the Office of the Provost? The Provost’s approval is required for all Department level DeptIDs.

3. If it is a Division please make sure it meets at least one of the following criteria:
a. It is a new line of business for your Department and is material enough that it requires separate budgeting, monitoring and reporting. This is not on a short term basis but is expected to be a long term commitment.
b. It is an expansion of the current line of business to a different location. The expense and revenue from this new location is material enough to require separate budgeting, monitoring and reporting.
c. This is a new Contractual Arrangement which is expected to be on a long term basis and will require separate budgeting, monitoring and reporting. All Contracts must be signed before a request is made. 

d. This is a current Division which has not been separately tracked because there was no need to separately budget, monitor or report on the Division but something has occurred to create this need. Changes that may create this need could be a major expansion in the operations of the Division or separate reporting required by an external entity.

4. If you determine based on the above that a DeptID is not required consider how you can use a Flex Code instead of a DeptID to meet your Departmental needs.
5. If this is a new Center please work with the Office of Research Affairs and have them send an email to COMCOSTCENTERS@comfs.ufl.edu confirming their approval.

6. Remember that DeptIDs cannot be inactivated once they are set up, so once you set them up you need to have reconciliation procedures set up to capture any activity posting to it. Even if you decide not to use a DeptID activity could be incorrectly posted to it and it is the Department’s responsibility to review and request corrections.

